M I N U T E S

REGULAR MEETING of the HAWAII STATE COMMITTEE OF BLIND VENDORS

DATE:
Saturday, April 26, 2014
PLACE:
Ho`opono Auditorium
1901 Bachelot Street

Honolulu, Hawaii  96817

PRESENT:

1. Committee:  Kyle Aihara, Dane Alani, Chris Akamine, Joel Cho, Ivy Galariada, Steve Kim, Clyde Ota, Lyn Pasak, and Don Patterson
2. Members:  David Cameron, Ted Chinn, Ron Flormata, Byron Jitchaku, Roxane Kaneshiro-Sasaki, Gerry Lonergan, Joaquin Luna, Doug Moises, Norman Ota, Lynn Schempp, Kristen Tristan, and Stan Young
3. Ho’opono:  VR Administrator Albert Perez, Business Manager Kat Fujimoto, and Vending Facilities Specialist Kyle Laconsay
4. Guests:  Deputy Attorney General Lori Wada, Justin Shim, Gail Sakamoto, Shontel Jones, and Dan Purcell
CALL TO ORDER:
Noting the presence of a quorum, Chair Kyle called the meeting to order at 11:20 a.m.
OLD BUSINESS:

1. Update on 11 DAGS Renovation Projects:  BM Kat reported that there are currently 2 projects out for bids: 

1st Project:  Kalanimoku, Keelikolani, and Kakuhiewa
Estimate:  $225,000

2nd Project:  Dowtown Post Office, Ho’opono Snack Shop, State Capitol

Estimate:  $181,646

3rd Project (scheduled to come in within identified timeline):  2 Kona Airports
Estimate:  $143,000
Status:  Not yet out for bid

Total Estimated:  $550,000

She stated bid opening for the 2 projects will be May 8, at which time they should get a better idea of the actual costs for renovations.
Queen Liliuokalani Building, estimated at $375,000, didn’t make the timeline so will be included in the next fiscal year.

Comments and concerns regarding Liliuokalani Building were deferred to Sub-Committee for follow-up.

NEW BUSINESS:

1. Vocational Rehabilitation Funding for Additional Blind Vendor Facility Renovations in FFY 2015 and 2016:  VRA Albert gave a recap that the $1,000,000 of VR funds was in essence promised by prior VRA Joe Cordova and he will stand by the decision although he was not involved in the decision-making.  Moving forward as he had discussed with the committee, in SFY 2015, he would like to match VR monies to Randolph Sheppard monies at a ratio of 2/1 shared project.  In 2016, knowing that the VR’s basic grant will be reduced, he would like share to be a 1/1 ratio.  In 2015 and 2016, he definitely wants to see a partnership and would like the committee to work with both BM Kat and SBA Lea to make decisions.  For FFY 2014, he reiterated that not all the projects will be done and wanted to clarify that there is no rollover monies, but refers to funds as old monies in this instance that will lapse and potentially will be lost.
He noted FFY 15 begins October 1 and will be the start of the partnership where VR will put up $2 for every RSRA $1.
He would like to continue this partnership into 2016 on a 1/1 ratio, but it will depend where VR is at fiscally.  He reported that reports from March showed large amounts of monies were spent statewide which will mean less money down the road.  He’s hopeful that working with a consultant and staff, we can do things within the agency that will still make the opportunity possible in FFY 2016 with the 1/1 partnership.
He noted that we’re just slightly into the 3rd quarter of FFY 14 which gives us time to plan for next fiscal year.  Since Liliuokalani Building is not happening this fiscal year, if the committee decides they want to include in the next year, it will part of the 2/1 partnership.  We need to figure out who else will be included and how it’s going to happen.  He suggested that the committee also start planning for FFY 2016 as well should we be able to continue partnership in 2016.
Clyde asked about matching 110 funds.  VRA Albert will inquire with fiscal consultant when they meet next month in May.  For the most part, VR is 80% federally funded and 20% matching funds from the state.
Ivy asked if the remaining monies can be used to buy supplies or equipment for the facilities.  VRA Albert will meet with SBA Lea and BM Kat to see what options are available.

Stan noted couple of things originally discussed with Joe Cordova when the funds come in:
1) We had to do active participation to figure out what facilities were going to be renovated.  He feels this wasn’t done.

2) Joe wanted $65,000 of the funds to go to West Hawaii Civic Center which has been delayed for 4 years.  Can we send them $65,000 to complete project?
Additionally, he asked about the Liliuokalani Building waste water and Board of Water Supply permit which could be a dangerous situation because of concerns of high sewer charges and recommends that we avoid this.

Also, he feels that all vendors should have some input on the use of the remaining balance of funds and would like a program discussion immediately due to December deadline approaching.
Lastly, he feels the committee will be willing to RSRA funds to match VR 110 funds.

In response to active participation, VRA Albert noted that according to state regulations, the agency acted within regulations regarding the use of 110 funds; however, he agrees that the agency should’ve had active participation of vendors and apologized for that.  He’s committed that it won’t happen again.

DAG Lori added that VRA Albert didn’t have to but chose to honor Joe’s promise in order to preserve the monies.  She also expressed concern that Joe’s name is still mentioned when he is no longer with the agency.  Although active participation is not required, the agency is choosing the right way which is to include the vendors.  Additionally, VRA Albert noted that it’s no longer Joe’s problem but his.

In regards to West Hawaii Civic Center, BM Kat reported that the county is already contracted to build.  There was a delay due to non-compliance of the contractor selected which forced another bid out for contract.  The same contractor bid and is compliant this time and the work is moving forward and no additional monies are needed.  The monies will be needed to purchase fixtures and equipment.  There’s no absolute timeline so she still needs to look at ordering equipment.
In regards to deadline for use of funds, VRA Albert noted that the deadline is September 30 and not December.  December 31 only comes to play if the state has already started process and monies have been encumbered with the vendor and the likelihood the monies need to be extended by December.

In regards to match, VRA Albert state all agencies using federal funds have to deal with Maintenance of Efforts (MOE) stating Hawaii will have a MOE problem soon.  Basically, MOE means where the monies are spent today, the agency has to be at least at the same level or more 2 years down the road or face a penalty.  Because VR has had excess funds, VR has been rolling over FFY funds year after year.  As the state funds increase, the MOE goes up but the monies are depleted because the rollover funds aren’t as plentiful as prior years.  A recent report from our fiscal consultant for the current FFY showed that VR is spending more; subsequently, VR will get hit with a penalty in FFY 2016 or 2017.  The match is not a problem, but MOE is.
Don asked about encumbering monies for 3 compartment sinks and other equipment for facilities that need it before the September 30 deadline.  Does the invoice have to be in before September 30 and what is the process.

VRA Albert responded that a vendor has to be selected, a price agreed upon, and the monies encumbered for that merchandise in hopes that the invoice will arrive before December.
Basically, the cost will determine procurement process.  Small purchase is for purchases $5,000 or less, requires 3 quotes.  As the price goes higher, electronic procurement has to be used.
Dan Purcell asked what happens to monies that are not encumbered.

VRA Albert responded that the agency has up to 2 years to spend federal monies and currently we are using FFY 13 which will be expended before September.  He added that although our current fiscal shape won’t be as good as it was a year or two ago, the agency is looking at various factors including staffing situation, administrative costs and where costs can be cut to stabilize our budget.
Chair Kyle noted that the committee will meet with the agency to discuss how we can spend some of the monies on facilities that won’t be renovated.  He also asked Don to schedule a sub-committee meeting within the next 2 weeks or so to prioritize the needs of the vending program for the next 2 years.
Clyde asked about the status of Kona Airport.

In short, Joel responded that the state began talks to renovate the airport back in 2012.  They basically want to modernize the airport and connect the north and south terminals; however, this may not happen until at least 2018 more likely 2020s.
2. Use of Randolph-Sheppard Revolving Funds in a Match with Vocational Rehabilitation Funds for FFY 2015 and 2016:  Discussed.
3. Proposed List of Blind Vendor Facilities for Renovations in 2015:  Deferred to Sub-Committee.
NEXT MEETING:
To be announced.
ADJOURNMENT: 
There being no further business to discuss, Chair Kyle adjourned the meeting at 12:20 a.m.
Transcribed by:
MJ Andres, Secretary
SBB/Employment Section
